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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE 
MARQUETTE UNIVERSITY POLICE DEPARTMENT 

ADVISORY BOARD   
 

March 1, 2019 
 

A meeting of the Marquette University Police Department (MUPD) Advisory Board was called to order in 
Room 432 of Eckstein Hall on Friday, March 1, 2019 at 9:02 a.m. Due and timely notice of the meeting, 
and an agenda and draft minutes from the previous meeting, were provided by email to each member of the 
Board in advance of the meeting. Notice of the meeting was also posted on the MUPD Advisory Board 
website. The meeting was open to the public. 
 
Roll Call. Board members present in person at the meeting were Michael O’Hear, Chair of the Board and 
Professor, Marquette University Law School; Carol Trecek, Director of Continuing Education and Alumni 
Relations, Marquette University Dental School; Dr. Meghan Stroshine, Associate Professor in Social & 
Cultural Sciences, Klingler College of Arts and Sciences; and Meredith Gillespie, President of Marquette 
University Student Government (MUSG). Non-Board Members present at the meeting included Edith 
Hudson, MUPD Chief; Jeff Kranz, MUPD Captain; Ruth Peterson, MUPD Captain; Joe Erwin, MUPD 
Detective Lieutenant; Chris Gatzke, MUPD Sergeant; and Jeff Kipfmueller, Senior Associate General 
Counsel (as legal counsel to the Board). 
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Marquette over time. For example, the body camera company changed its pricing model which may require 
Marquette to rethink its position on body cameras.    
 
Crime Statistics. Captain Kranz updated the crime statistics for the Board. In 2017, there were 20 robberies; 
in 2018, there were 11 (seven cleared by arrest; two victims were students, one was faculty, none were 
armed, two involved weapons). Theft from persons increased from eight to 18, most likely due to a phone 
snatching increase across the city. Assaults and batteries have increased from 42 in 2017 to 48 in 2018 (37 
victims were not MU-related in 2018). MUPD is seeing an increase in calls from the surrounding 
community (non-MU) and the Milwaukee Police Department (MPD) is actively referring calls to MUPD. 
In 2017, MPD sent 103 calls to MUPD. In 2018, that has increased to 206 calls. At this point, Captain Kranz 
indicated there was no negative impact on the ability of MUPD to respond to calls due to these referred 
calls, but we will need to watch this. The Chief indicated that she will not allow MPD to overuse MUPD. 
Burglaries dropped from 44 in 2017 to 23 in 2018. Thefts dropped from 339 to 215. MUPD has 23 of 24 
SSO positions filled. MUPD currently has 28 LIMO drivers, but optimum number is 60. It is tough to fill 
the late-night shifts. 
 
Technology Update. Sergeant Gatzke discussed the Eagle Eye Safety app, which went live in August 2018. 
There have been about 1,300 downloads to date. This app provides safety resources, emergency contacts, 
links to LIMO service, a mobile Blue Light (which can provide police with GPS location), a virtual Friend 
Walk, LIMO maps, MCTS maps, safety procedures, etc.  
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